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Dates for the Diary Dear Parent/Carer, 
 

Our Multicultural and Wellbeing Community Day took place last 
Saturday and it was a resounding success.  
 

Let us start by thanking The Worshipful, the Mayor, Councillor 
Faruk Choudhury for opening and attending the excellent event. 
Our gratitude goes to three of our school governors: Sam Gosby, 
Pierre Joseph & Clare Coombe, who along with their band of 
faithful volunteers, ensured that the event could take place; this 
involved a lot of time speaking with community partners such as 
our main sponsors: B. Wallis & Son funeral directors, along with 
other very kind businesses who gave a variety of donations. 
Thank you to our staff and their families who volunteered their 
time in supporting the event before, during and afterwards. Thank 
you to all of the contributors who provided the many activities, 
meaning that our community had access to a free fun day. 
Finally, thank you to everybody who attended and helped to 
strengthen our school community further. 
 

Being part of an engaging community gives us a sense of 
belonging. It enables us to share personal relatedness and 
support perpetual growth of each other, ourselves and our 
environment. 
 

Did you know that in a recent study, Barking and Dagenham was 
ranked the ninth happiest place in the country - out of 381 local 
authorities - with a rating of 7.87? 
 

Everybody associated with Hunters Hall Primary School believes 
that there is always a reason for every behaviour and we take our 
children’s and families’ wellbeing very seriously; it is in the heart 
of our ethos and anyone who visits always compliments us on the 
school’s welcoming and nurturing atmosphere.  
 

In this edition of Snippets, you will learn more about David Reed, 
87 years old and a former Hunters Hall pupil. We are ever so 
proud of our school and the achievements that its pupils – past 
and present make.  

 

Michael Kaitell and Selina Frazer 
 

Co-Headteachers 

Spring Term 

Tuesday 28th March – 2A visit to Pizza 
Express 
Tuesday 28th March – Year 1 Dino Workshop 
Tuesday 28th March – Reception Spring 
Sharing Assembly 9:00am and 2:20pm 
Monday 3rd April to Friday 14th April – 
Easter Holidays 
 
Summer Term 

Monday 17th April – Children return to school 
Tuesday 18th April – Zimbabwe 
Independence Day (Wear the colours of the 
flag) 
Tuesday 25th April – 2D visit to Pizza 
Express 
 

 

Thrive School of Excellence 

 

Team Points Attendance 
 

TEAM POINTS 

 
Tigers 490 

 
Bears 440 

 
Wolves 624 

 
Sharks 452 

 
Komodo Dragon 581 

 

Congratulations to RB in Key Stage 1 who achieved 96.95% 
this week and to 4R in Key Stage 2 with 96.60% 
 

Class 
Attendance 

% 
Class 

Attendance 
% 

Class 
Attendance 

% 

RB 96.95 2D 95.97 4TH 93.42 

RH 92.62 2K 94.14 5A 90.08 

RR 89.72 3G 86.12 5D 95.29 

1H 90.55 3T 92.28 5Y 95.88 

1K 93.50 3Z 89.67 6E 95.42 

1L 92.88 4G 93.39 6L 94.53 

2A 96.33 4R 96.60 6N 96.43 

 



School Uniform 

School uniform can be purchased every Monday from 3:00-4:00pm in the dining 
hall. 
 

Uniform can also be purchased online: 
www.schooluniformdirect.org.uk/schools/product-category/schools-and-
clubs/hunters-hall-primary/  
 

Or  

Telephone: 01992 763679 
Email: info@schooluniformdirect.org.uk 
 

Parent Hub 

We would like all parents/carers to join us on Parent Hub.  

Parent Hub is a FREE app that helps keep you up to date with what’s going on at 
school. You’ll receive messages, pictures, documents and newsletters, all in one 
handy place. 

1. Download the Parent Hub app from your app store (iPhone or Android). 

2. Create yourself an account. 

3. Choose “Add a School” and enter: 

 @HuntersHallPS 

 

 

 

To find out more, click the link below for a useful guide.  

 

https://support.parenthub.co.uk/hc/en-us/articles/6172951020689-How-to-
translate-messages-in-the-Parent-Hub-app  

 

Reporting absence  
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Multicultural & Wellbeing Community Day 

Our Multicultural and Wellbeing Community Day brought everybody in our school and 
within our local area closer together and cemented being part of the Hunters Hall 
extended family. It built upon previous community events which have taken place 
through the years; we hope that year-on-year days like the Multicultural & Wellbeing 
Community Day will have a strong impact and lasting legacy for our very special 
community. 

 

 

 



Multicultural & Wellbeing Community Day 

Having a sense of community embraces spirit, character, image and pride and is a vital 
element of a healthy community. It is a feeling that people within the community matter 
to one another with a shared faith that their needs will be met through commitment and 
togetherness. Being a part of a community can make us feel as though we are a part of 
something greater than ourselves. 

 

 



Multicultural & Wellbeing Community Day 

Research consistently links the lack of social connectedness with health conditions 
such as heart disease, high blood pressure, immune disorders and other conditions. 
Social isolation does also impact mental health and well-being. Strong social ties are 
crucial to mental health—they can lower stress and anxiety and help people thrive. 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



A Letter from a past pupil 

 
 
 





 

 



Reading for Pleasure Matters at Hunters Hall 

Reading for Pleasure Matters at Hunters Hall 
 

Ever got stuck when choosing a book to buy or borrow from the library? 
Ever wondered what your teachers, family or friends like to read? 
Well, our new weekly book review section is just what you need! 
Here are Miss Gurry’s recommendations: 
 

 

Reading interest: 4-8  
 
I really like this book – ‘Look Up’ by Nathan Bryon.’ It’s a 
really relatable book about taking time to look around 
you and appreciate the world rather than being on your 
phone all the time! 

 

 

Reading interest: 8-12 
 
‘The Twits’ by Roald Dahl it made me squirm and laugh 
out loud.  It’s about a husband and wife who play 
horrible tricks on each other. 

 

 

Reading interest: 10-adult 
 
’The boy at the back of the class’ by Onjali Rauf is such 
a well written children’s novel for older children. It is a 
child's perspective on the refugee crisis, highlighting the 
importance of friendship and kindness in a world that 
doesn't always make sense. 

 
 

 



Nursery 

 

Zimbabwe Independence Day – 18th April 2023 

Some children from Year 5 have been gathering information about Zimbabwe and would like 
everyone to wear the colours of the Zimbabwe flag on Tuesday 18th April for Zimbabwe’s 
Independence Day. 

 



The Holiday Activity and Food Programme 

  

Free Easter Camp for FSM Eligible Students 

  



Mental Health Support Team 

 



Breakfast Club Donations Wanted 

  

DHP Scheme Household Support Fund 

  



RockSteady 

 

https://www.rocksteadymusicschool.com/info-for-parents  

 

Call 0330 113 0330  

 

https://www.rocksteadymusicschool.com/info-for-parents

